
Dear Donors:
Thank you for your generous support that kept many of our Sweet Adelines 

priorities moving forward over the past two years. Because of you, we have made 
great progress with the development of new scholarships, the offering of grants, and 
the support of our education programs.

Like the new Phoenix rising from the ashes, Sweet Adelines is presented with the 
opportunity for a new beginning that rises from everything we were before, with 
the promise of all we have the potential to become! In the spirit of the resilience of 
the Phoenix, we have survived and thrived during the time of separation from each 
other. We now look ahead with a new appreciation for everything that makes our 
organization great.

Musical excellence has been a hallmark of the organization since its founding in 
1945. Because of you, SA continues with this tradition. 

With your support we have:
	 • Funded a new scholarship for Directors of Small and Midsized Choruses that provided resources  

		  for 31 Directors to attend IES.

	 • Continued to fund scholarship opportunities through the Connie Noble and  
		  Bev Sellers Scholarships.

	 • Provided grants to choruses offering youth education opportunities. 

	 • Awarded new Rising Star Quartet and Diamond Division Quartet Champions at IES.

In addition to these efforts, there is even more good news!  I can share that we are embarking on a project to 
transform the way we provide education to our members with the implementation of a learning management system.  
A dream of the organization for many years and a part of our strategic action plan, I am pleased to announce that we 
received a gift of $250,000 from our very own Sarah Nainan-Newhard that will enable Sweet Adelines to move this 
project from dream to reality.

Margaret Mead once noted, “Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world.  
Indeed it’s the only thing that ever has!”  We could not do what we do without each of you! Below you’ll hear directly 
from a few of those you’ve helped along the way. I think they say it best! Thank you for being part of our group of 
thoughtful committed members.

In harmony,

Thérèse Antonini, International President

Donor Honor Roll
November 2022



Jack Johnson • Director, Cincinnati Sound Chorus 
“I became a SA director because I wanted the challenge of learning a new genre of music. I sought 
out Cincinnati Sound Chorus because I wanted a local chorus that wanted growth and desired to 
accomplish many levels of achievement. I am grateful for the opportunity I had to attend IES and to 
learn and grow and for all the donors for their gifts enabling us to continue pursuing music excellence.”

	 Hear why he became a Sweet Adelines director and why he’s grateful for the donors who fund 	
	 the Directors Scholarship for Small and Midsized Choruses.

Christine Wee • Director, Na Leo Lani Chorus 
“After taking Na Leo Lani chorus to a regional contest as interim director, I realized that I could inspire 
the chorus to give it their all and perform with their heart. There were people who believed that I could 
direct and were willing to help, and it was then that I knew that I had what it took. My deepest gratitude 
to the passionate supporters of Sweet Adelines who also believed in me and provided this opportunity 
to learn, grow, and pursue musical excellence. Mahalo nui loa (thank you very much) also to those who 
give of themselves anonymously in my pursuit to learn and grow as a leader.”

	 Hear how Na Leo Lani Director Christine Wee became a director and how the Directors 		
	 Scholarship for Small and Midsized Choruses helped on her journey.

Kim Newcomb • Director, Capital City Chorus 
2023 International Quartet Champion, The Ladies

“My degree is in music education, but after a few years teaching in the public school system, I quickly 
realized teaching didn’t allow the flexibility for all the barbershop things I wanted to do. I am thankful 
for the opportunity I had to attend IES this year and soak up all the information there to share with my 
amazing chorus, Capital City Chorus. This was only possible thanks to the generous donors who gave to 
the Directors Scholarship program. I appreciate everyone who invested in people like me. Thank you!”

	 Newly-crowned 2023 International Quartet Champion Kim Newcomb, baritone of The Ladies, 	
	 has been part of the barbershop world for years. Hear how the Directors Scholarship for Small 	
	 and Midsized Choruses helped in her role as Director of Capital City Chorus.

Nicole Wilson • Bev Sellers Scholarship recipient
“Sweet Adelines has impacted my life in so many incredible ways! My mother joined a Sweet Adeline 
chorus when I was 3, and my desire to be on that stage singing started then. I consistently began 
attending rehearsals at ten. Since I started learning and singing at such a young age, I grew up around 
so many positive female role models and they have taught me many invaluable lessons. It was like 
growing up having 50 mothers, grandmothers, and aunts watching out for me and cheering me on in 
my many endeavors! Music has always been a great passion of mine. The education I have received 
through this organization has helped me tremendously in my music career at college and beyond. I 
plan on pursuing the director’s certification program in the next couple years, and I aspire to be a judge 
someday. Music has become my career, and I cannot wait to see where Sweet Adelines takes me!

	 Hear Nicole talk about how Sweet Adelines has impacted her life and her plans to further her 	
	 musical career. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G9liiNSR1FM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rSP82VWJhPM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Um2EDzD3Xkc


Education Fund
Anonymous Donor	
Adams, Sandy
Aucello, Ann
Bahren, Susan
Banfer, Lynda
Barry, Anita
Brown, Linda
Chalk, Cheryl
Chilton, Mary
Cummings, Mary
De Mario, Virginia
Dellås, Annika
Epstein, Joan
Errington, Fran
Fedele, Lisa
Ferenc, Deb
Galvin, Patricia
Grade, Deana
Gutenson, Jana
Hallenbeck, Susan
Hanson, Margaret
Higaki, Gail
Hofsten von, Isabella
Holland, Clare
Hollister, Julia
Hunget, Michelle
Irwin, Nancy

John H. Grace Foundation
Koch, Karen
Kogut, Helen
Konkel, Lenore
Krall, Jane
Laemmle, Jean
Lindquist, Nirvana
McKenzie, Carol
McMurray, Mary Beth
Mitchell, Beverly
Moreno, Nancy
Munnell, Cindy
Naill, Judi
Nainan-Newhard, Sarah
Norrgard, Beth ann
Olson, Jean
Padilla, Maria
Pardis, Shelly
Phillips, Vonnie
Plaat, Nancy
Poole, Carol
Porsch, Diane
Reninger, Regina
Ridout, Karen
Rolison, Barbara
Starr, Julie
Stone, Cynthia
Taylor, Valerie

Walz-Gutowski, Helen
Weiser, Lester and Kathy
Welch, Melissa
White, Kathy
Whitehead, Laura

Greatest Need Fund
Anonymous Donors	
Allen, Vicki
Alward-Johnson, Patti
Amodeo, Adele
Andrade	, Denise and Wayne
Antonini, Therese
Arcand, Wendy
Barlow, Mary Ann
Batista, Lynn
Baur, Allison and Paul
Baynes, Jenny
Bean, Adrienne
Becken, Diane
Bengtson, Barbara
Berenberg, Lynn
Blodgett, Katherine
Bobrovetski, Lou Ann
Boutilier, Joan
Brennan, Lois
Broos, Callan
Brown, Shirley

Thank you for your support of our mission of elevating women singers worldwide through
education, performance and competition in barbershop harmony and a cappella music.

Together we can realize our vision of inspiring and empowering voices to  
joyfully harmonize the world.

The following is a list of donors who contributed between May and October, 2022.

Together... we can make
a difference!



Brown, Laura
Bucholtz, Cathy
Buck, Marge
Buffalo Gateway Chapter	
Burton, Gayle
Burton, Jill
Canter, Linda
Cartwright, Sharon
Chalmers, Lee
Christopher, Carol
Comstock, Edward
Copeland, Bruce and Becky
Corrie, Diane
Cox, Mary
Craig, Judy
Cronin, Jacquie
Crowe, JD
Davis, Vicki
Davis, Paula
Dedrick, Dorothy
Deemer, Wanda
Dellås, Annika
Devos, Sharon
Dobbins, Elizabeth
Dow, Kathy
Dreyer, Lori
Dunham, Colleen
Easton, Virginia
Eick, Linda
Elliott, Diane
Ellison, Vera
Ely, Karen
Ernissee, Sheila
Fellers, Linda
Forman, J. Lynnette
Francis, Patricia
French, Rosanne
Frey, Cathy
Fritz, Janie
Gagnon, Celeste
Garner, Dorothy
Garnett Estate Betty
Gauche, Mary
Gianopoulos, Jean
Gibson, June
Gilmore, Cheryl
Godbole, Shyamali
Gordon, Debi
Gordon Generation Foundation/	
	 Judy Gordon	
Graham, Lyn
Green, Carrie
Gross, Linda
Gustoff, Christine
Guyse, Jeanne
Hamilton, Elaine
Hamilton-McCloskey, Gayle
Hanchett, Karen
Hanerhoff, Shirley
Hansborough, Grace

Harbor City 
	 Music Company Chapter	
Harris, Jennifer
Hartman, Ginnie
Hayes, Shirlene
Healey, Carolyn
Hedrick, Christy
Honemann, Marion
Hopkins, Janet
Horn, Elizabeth
Hower, Mary
Howland, Lucas
Hughes, Shelly
Hyder, Barbara
International Mitchell
Ivey, Marion
Jacques, Joanie
Jeeves, Carmen
Keck, Ardeth
Keenan, Margaret
Knepp, Alice
Koran, Trish
Kurth, Nancy
Kuzmicky, Eileen
Latch, Diana
LeBaron, Cindy
Lenox, Cindy
Lincoln Community High School, 
	 Class of 1955	
Lindahl, Libby and Gregg
Lustre Quartet	
Mac Donald, Mr. and Mrs. E. 
MacFarland, Donna
Machek, Kim
MacKinlay, Cammi
Magrann, Katharine
Mandel, Syrl
Markovitz, Mary
Matthews, Karen
McAlexander, Ann
McGinnis, Sarah
McKenna, Janice
McRoberts, Treva
McRorie, Marie
McVitty, Caroline
Meyers, Robert
Michael, Mary
Miller, Bonnie
Miller-Riedel, Geri
Mitchell, Natalie
Moise, Sandra
Mucha, Bonnie
Newbury, Ellen
Noffke, Allissa
O’Brien, Emily
Odegaard, Donna
Odle, Jo Ann
Onufrak, Helen
Orton, Lisa
Parish, Pamela

Paronto, Alta
Peters, Sandy
Peters, Debra
Pinto, Francine
Pletcher, Barbara
Prendergast, Karen
Propst, Shelley
Pyeatt, Ann
Ramey, Al
Ribelin, Rochelle
Riddle, Kathleen and Wayne 
River City Harmony Chapter	
Robertson, Shirley
Rollag, Doreen
Ryan, John
Sant, Kathy and Tim
Schreyer, Elfi
Schultz, Laura
Schweer, Edith
Sellstrom, Kathy
Selmi, Connie
Sherer, Ruth
Shouse, Alice
Shriver, Carol
Shyrigh, Carol
Sipes, Joyce
Small, Jerry and Cheryl
Smith, Beth
Smith, Sandy
Smith, Susan
Smith, Marsha
Smith, Emma
Smith, Carol
Smith, Mary Beth
Smith, Donna
Staats, Beverly
Stacy, Marcy
Staller, Betsy
Stepanich, Mary Ellen
Stoner, Joan
Strelecky, Karen
Swanston, Helen
Syverson, Dale
Talbot, Tammy
Tallent, Martha
Terselic, Mary Lou
Thompson, Susan
Thompson, Amanda
Thomson, Denise
Tietsort, Jan
Townsend, Susan
Traynor, Kathleen
Triola, Karen
Tullos, Jerry
Van Dyken, Denise
Van Horn, Sally
Van Klaveren-Chini, Petra
Vandenboom, Sue
VanHecke, Rosalyn
VanMaren, Kathleen



Vermillion Valley Show Chapter	
Warren Family Foundation	
Warrick, Betty
Weaver, Mindy
Wells, Linda
Weyen, Herman and Lucille
Wheeler, Gayle
Worthington, Polly

Young Singers Fund	
Anonymous Donor	
Allegheny Sounds Chapter	
Altiere, Lauren
Barrett, Michelle
Bersch, Susan
Blodgett, Katherine
Braziel, Jim and Cheryl 
Bresler, Janet
Burke, Gail
Capital City Chapter	
Collins, John
Columbia River Chapter	
Colwell, Linda
Comanto, Nina
Curlee, Sheryl
Curran, Alison
Dow, Charlotte
Eide, Marty
Elger-Griffin, Kim
Ell, Lynn
Ferrier, Judy
Finlayson, Sharon
Flashpoint! Quartet	
Fogle, Carol
Former Delta Chorus	
Frederick, Molly
Garland, Fran
Gove, Ruth

Grand Rapids Chapter	
Greater Richmond Chorus	
Hanamura, Marbeth
Hedrick, Christy
Hoewischer, Judy
Hollingsworth, Terri
It’s About Time! Quartet	
Jacques, Joanie
Jorgenson, Ginny
Kelley, Carran
Kick, Joanne
Knezick, Suzanne
Kramlich, Michele
Laemmle, Jean
Leon, Peggy
Loftus, Susan
Lovejoy, Marti
Masterson, W.
McAlexander, Ann
McVitty, Caroline
Melle, Carole
Memphis City Sound Chapter	
North by Northwest, Region #13	
Oberlies, Toula
O’Brien, Emily
Ohlemeyer, Patricia
Ohye, Jan
Phare Shuayr, Jeanna
Pride of Portland	
Schuurmans, Jeannine
Shepard, Sheila
Shoreline Sound Chapter	
Sigurdson, Leona
Silveira, Kathy
Smith, Susie
Sneneker, Steve
Sound Harmony Chapter	
Sounds of Pittsburgh Chapter	

Steinert, Janet
Tietsort, Jan
Vocal Matrix Chapter	
Welch, JoEllyn
Welsh, Eileen
Williams, Maggie
Wilson, Vivian
Woodard, Anita

Scholarship Fund
Adelson, Marsha
Burghardt, Carol
Duvall, Twilla
Fazekas, Kathy
Loos, Randy and Jolene
Lopez, Deborah
Olas, Rosemary
Peterson, Nancy
Proctor, Sally
Renn, Audrey
Saller, Emily
Seneca Soundwaves Chapter	
Smith, Beth
Snare, Marlene
Waguespack, Wendy
Woodward, Sheri

This reflects donors who made a  
contribution May 1 – October 31, 
2022. We have made every effort to 
ensure the accuracy of this list.  

If we have missed your name, 
we apologize. Please reach out to 
philanthropy@sweetadelines.com 
so we can be sure to include you in 
the next publication.

Donations from members of the Nancy Bergman Legacy Society will benefit members of the  
Sweet Adelines community who the donors may never meet. Through an estate gift, these donors will help  

ensure that the highest quality education programs will be available for generations of Sweet Adelines to come. 

Debra Peters • Greatest Need Fund



Thank You!

Dear Donors, 

The last few years have taught me that we should never underestimate what a Sweet 
Adeline member is capable of doing for the love of singing and performing a cappella 
music. This has never been more pronounced than during the past few months as we 
geared up for IES and the International Convention and Competition.  

With your investment in Sweet Adelines, we have made great strides in our work to 
provide you with more support to achieve your educational goals and are putting in place 
a plan to improve access to our education programs. But none of this would be possible 
without the generosity of our members.  On behalf of Sweet Adelines International, we 
thank you for your dedication to the many singers who will benefit from your generosity 
now and in the future.  With your partnership, we will continue to uphold the musical 
excellence that is the hallmark of Sweet Adelines since its founding in 1945.

In harmony,

Marcia Pinvidic 
Chair, Education Direction Committee

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nySVPekbVrI

